
apr 6

yesterday i was listening to a man.  he was a christian 
and i believe even a pastor.  he has spent much time 
studying our brains; the left side and the right side.   
we are indeed unique, special creations of God; created 
in His own image no less.  "i will praise You, for i am 
fearfully and wonderfully made; marvelous are Your 
works, and that my soul knows very well."  psa 139:14  
from the intricacies of the eye, through all the senses 
and functions of our body, all the way to the 
complexity of our brains.  in all ways we are one of 
God's wonders.

i'm going to try and explain all this as best i can.  
forgive me if i get certain details wrong.  anyway, 
this man was telling how, i believe the left side of 
our brain, was there to help us understand and organize 
our thoughts.  it essentially allows us to learn things 
like a certain action always brings an expected 
reaction.  the other side of our brain is the 
experiential side of the brain.  it allows us to feel 
things, perhaps even things that have no explanation.

this is like our walk with the Lord.  we are to worship 
Him in spirit and truth.  one side without the other is 
like missing half of our brain.  if our walk with Him 
is in head knowledge alone, we have become like the 
pharisees, believing that adherence to every jot and 
tittle is enough.  it is the other side that allows us 
to reach the holy of holies and enter into His 
presence.  there we experience His holiness.  it is 
there we understand the true meaning of all we have 
learned.  as we worship Him our heart is meshed with 



His.  it is only that relationship that is complete.  
it is both spirit and truth that allows us to know the 
love of God and have it flow through us to others.  
that is the relationship He longs for with each of us,

we are transformed by the renewing of our minds through 
both study and experiential knowledge.  we study to 
show ourselves approved and in all our study we 
experience the love and peace of God which passes 
understanding.  "for My thoughts are not your thoughts, 
nor are your ways My ways,” says the Lord."  isa 55:8

i love the beauty and truth of psalm 139.  He knows us 
from beginning to end because he is the ultimate 
beginning and end.  we are all uniquely knit together 
for His glory and His pleasure.  "the Lord your God in 
your midst, the Mighty One, will save; He will rejoice 
over you with gladness, He will quiet you with His 
love, He will rejoice over you with singing.” zeph 3:17

i did not know that i was going to go here, but 
suddenly i think of all the unique souls that were 
never given a chance to reach their potential.  there 
are two little sisters that visit me occasionally.  i 
see such a difference and uniqueness to each one.  i 
often wonder what our marvelous God has in mind for 
each one.  i think this is a unique parenting gift God 
allows those who have forsworn birthing, whether 
willingly or not.

there are so many others that were never given that 
chance.  what might we have seen in them as we watched 
them develop into all God saw as He formed them?  what 
greatness of deed or magnitude of love was never know?  



choice and convenience never gave their brains an 
opportunity to decipher spirit and truth.  it is only 
the mercy of God that can cover the sin of such 
selfishness.

we are all precious in His sight.  from our newborn 
balded heads to our aged balding heads, He is there.  
"for I know the thoughts that I think toward you, says 
the Lord, thoughts of peace and not of evil, to give 
you a future and a hope."  jer 29:11 

so with one side of our brain we know the love of God.  
with the other side, we feel the love of God.  it is 
both in unison that makes us complete.  i pray you know 
each to the fullest our Lord allows us in this life.se 
life, that both you and your descendants may live."  
deut 30:19
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